

Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine 04-26-21

A true record is recorded

Present were: Marc Bernier Deb Marquis

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

**Administrative:** 

Signed A/P Warrants and Journal Entries

## Other Business:

Brian Roy, resident, came to the meeting to read to the Selectmen a piece he wrote on Globalism/Collectivism Vs. The Constitution, and our founding fathers. The Chair of the Select board answered questions and explained to Mr. Roy his feelings about the piece and what Mr. Roy was presenting. Mr. Roy asked the Selectmen if a vote on this subject could be voted on at the Town meeting on May 15<sup>th</sup>? The Chair of the Select board answered Mr. Roy telling him that no, it could not be voted on because it is not part of the Warrant. The Selectmen explained to Mr. Roy how the Town meeting is run and what is involved in getting a warrant article to be presented at the Town Meeting. Mr. Roy said thank you and left the meeting.

The Town Clerk told the Select board about the requirements in having the Town meeting at Bowdoin Central School inside. The Town Clerk had checked with the appropriate people to make sure that the size of the space was appropriate for the meeting per the Governor's restrictions. The calculations would allow approximately 250 people in the gym from the square footage of the gym and bleachers. All guidelines will be followed and adhered to keep everyone safe. The Select board voted and it was passed.

Lance Skelton came to the Selectmen to give them an estimate on fixing the recycling shed, he said it would cost approximately \$650.00 to do the job. Once he got permission, he wanted to start the job right away.

Adjournment at 7:30pm, Marc made a motion to adjourn, Deb seconded the vote, it was unanimous and meeting adjourned.